
From: Watson, Dale <dwatson@aging.sc.gov>
To: Katharine Reynolds (Katharine.Reynolds@scdhhs.gov)Katharine.Reynolds@scdhhs.gov

Teeshla Curtis (CURTIST@scdhhs.gov)CURTIST@scdhhs.gov 
CC: 'Sam Waldrep'Waldrep@scdhhs.gov

Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov 
Date: 9/5/2014 10:03:46 AM

Subject: Duals Project

Katharine, Teeshla,

It was good to meet the both of you on Tuesday. We have been discussing the Duals project and would like to move 
forward with it, but will need to further discuss budget and concepts. I plan to attend the TA meeting in DC later this 
month in hopes that it will give me additional information for the project. Please let me know when we can meet to 
discuss forward movement on this project.

Best,
dale

A. Dale Watson
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
Office of the State Long Term Care Ombudsman
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9898 Fax 803-734-9988
dwatson@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.
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